
a season of life or of Spirit

"to everything there is a season, a time for every 
purpose under heaven." eccl 3:1

when our Lord came to earth the first time He chided 
them because they did not recognize the season they 
were in.  not spring, summer, winter or fall, but a 
season dictated by the Spirit, accompanied by the moon 
and the stars in the heavens.  after all, they were set 
in their place for that very reason.

now, two thousand years later, the heavens again 
proclaim a coming of the Lord.  "now a great sign 
appeared in heaven: a woman clothed with the sun, with 
the moon under her feet, and on her head a garland of 
twelve stars.  then being with child, she cried out in 
labor and in pain to give birth." rev 12:1-2  whether 
this is "it," we cannot say for certain.

there was much excitement in christendom when that sign 
appeared on september 23, 2017.  now, in september of 
2023, it appears again, with many more details 
completing the picture.  this is a full six years 
later, almost as if declaring the six thousand year 
span of man has now reached a climax.  i readily admit 
i am not well studied in the stars, but there are those 
who are.  i would refer you to this short video on 
youtube for further explanation. https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=veZAULGqOSQ

"then the Lord said to moses, 'go to the people and 
consecrate them today and tomorrow, and let them wash 
their clothes.'" exo 19:10  this was commanded in 



preparation to go up and meet the Lord.  i found i had 
been doing that very cleaning friday and saturday, 
unconsciously.  that scripture occurred to me just as i 
was washing my hair on saturday and i thought, wouldn't 
it be wonderful if this was just a precursor to our 
going up to meet the Lord.  silly to consider?  
perhaps, and perhaps it is just the kind of grace our 
Lord might bestow.  He is intricately involved in all 
the universe, and even in our lives.  does He not 
number our hairs?

never before have we seen such a preponderance of 
scriptures coming together.  if there are more one 
should expect, i can't imagine what they could possibly 
be.  could the Lord or anyone scold us for noticing 
them and expecting according?  we are told repeatedly 
to watch and pray; to look for "the blessed hope and 
glorious appearing of our great God and Savior Jesus 
Christ." titus 2:13  i'm watching.  i'm praying.  are 
you?

"when they say, 'peace and safety!' then sudden 
destruction comes upon them, as labor pains upon a 
pregnant woman.  and they shall not escape.  but you, 
brethren, are not in darkness, so that this day should 
overtake you as a thief.  you are all sons of light and 
sons of the day.  we are not of the night nor of 
darkness." 1 thess 5:3-5  and now, the united nations 
will soon be making a covenant for peace and safety, 
but there is none to be had without our God at center 
stage.

the pregnant woman is being clearly heralded in the 
heavens, and the man child she shall birth is the 



church to be raptured up to be with our Lord.  "because 
you have kept My command to persevere, I also will keep 
you from the hour of trial which shall come upon the 
whole world, to test those who dwell on the earth." rev 
3:10

have you kept His command to persevere?  are you washed 
in the saving blood of our Lord Jesus?  then look up.  
rapture possibility is shouting it's imminence.  there 
is a significant chance this could still be the time 
everyone has been waiting for.  timing is not dictated 
by man's calendar, but God's.  the first sliver of the 
new moon is our guide.  i hear it has now been sighted 
at 7:03 pm on saturday. this next week should be 
critical.

it pierces my heart to the quick that most of the world 
marches blindly ahead, unaware of what lies beyond.  
even a lot of christendom is living unguarded, 
unprepared and unwatchful.  such is true weeping for 
sin — it cuts to the heart.  we all have sin.  
christians just have their's covered, thank God.

Lord, let me weep for nought but sin!
and after none but thee!
and then i would — o that i might —
a constant weeper be!

we must clearly discern the times and the season.  let 
us not be caught "unaware" this time also.  and yes, if 
this time should come and pass as all others have, i 
will not be dismayed.  i will not give up on the Lord 
because He never gives up on me. "'the Lord is my 
portion,' says my soul, 'therefore i hope in Him!'" lam 



3:24  i will continue to watch because Jesus is my 
"Blessed Hope."  not just for this year, but now and 
forever!
 
"and what I say to you, I say to all: watch!" mark 
13:37


